## **Ysgol Maes Owen**



Aim to learn, learn to succeed ~ Anelu at ddysgu, dysgu i lwyddo

Friday September 5<sup>th</sup>, 2025

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I hope you, your families and friends are well and have enjoyed the Summer 😊

We have enjoyed a busy and happy start to the new school year this week with all the children beginning to settle into their new classes. I'd like to comment in particular on the way our new year 3 children have settled in and for your trust and support as parents/guardians. As a Mother of four as well as being a Headteacher, I understand only too well how emotional this change can be. Due to this I ensure that all staff work tightly together to look after all our children, regardless of which class they are in. I'd like to personally thank my team for the way they worked this week to ensure that our school remains the happy, calm and fun place that we all love so much!

The children all look extremely smart in their uniform, many thanks for your support with this. A polite reminder that black shorts are not school uniform outside of PE lessons and that only black shoes or completely black trainers should be worn for school.

The PE days for each class are as follows:

Dosbarth Mrs Jones - Monday

Dosbarth Mr Morgan - Tuesday

Dosbarth Mrs Blears - Wednesday

Dosbarth Mrs Thomas - Thursday

Dosbarth Mrs O'Connor / Mrs Jones - Thursday

Dosbarth Miss Pye - Friday

Dosbarth Miss Topping - Friday

Learners can come to school in their school PE kit (Yellow or white polo shirt, school jumper, black leggings, black shorts, black tracksuit bottoms. No football kits).

Please be aware that class teachers will inform their classes if there is a change to their PE Day that week.

We pride ourselves as being an approachable and open team here and really do enjoy chatting with you all on our yard to ensure that we are doing all we can for your children here - so please do keep talking to us! A quick reminder that no scooters or bikes should be ridden at all on the school yard and younger

If you have additional needs relating to disability, language or cultural issues with which you require ssistance at a particular school event, please contact us to arrange the assistance required.















children should be kept off the Trim Trail, for the safety of all. Neither should any balls games be played on the yard before school or at the end of the day. Please can all children's mobile phones be switched off once on our school yard and handed in to the class teacher once in school. Any personal belongings are brought to school at your own risk, including mobile phones. Although we have our lovely school dog, Mo, unfortunately no other dogs are permitted on the school grounds. Many thanks for your support with this.

The initial dates for Autumn Term will be sent home next week. We will also be looking at Clubs starting towards the start of October, once our whole school community have fully settled in.

Please find below all the teachers' direct email addresses should you prefer to contact them in this way:

Miss T Pye - tina.pye@maesowen.conwy.sch.uk Miss G Thomas - thomasg524@hwbcymru.net

Miss L Topping - toppingL12@hwbcymru.net Mrs M O'Connor - michelle.oconnor@maesowen.conwy.sch.uk

Miss S Blears - stephanie.blears@maesowen.conwy.sch.uk Mr D Morgan - morgand41@hwbcymru.net

 $Mrs\ S\ Crowe-\underline{sally.crowe@maesowen.conwy.sch.uk}\ Mrs\ K\ Jones-\underline{kristie.jones@maesowen.conwy.sch.uk}$ 

Please don't hesitate to contact the School Office on <a href="mailto:swyddfa@maesowen.conwy.sch.uk">swyddfa@maesowen.conwy.sch.uk</a> or (01745) 353721 should you need any further information regarding anything at all.

Many thanks once again for your ongoing support, as always 😊



Kind Regards,

Ms C Foulkes (Headteacher)